
Dear Parents/Carers  
  
I am happy to welcome you all back 'virtually' as we enter Term 6. I hope you have all had a 
lovely sunny half term break and been able to recharge batteries. As we continue with remote 
learning, please ensure that your child is back in to a rhythm of home learning through the 
Microsoft Teams portal from this week. If anyone has issues with accessing this portal and the 
wealth of excellent teaching material the staff have provided through this, please do make 
contact with the schools admin team. 
  
There are a few small points to bring to your attention at this early stage that will impact on 
forward planning for those in Year 10 and 12. As you will be aware the government 
announced last term that an 'experience' of school needed to be offered to these Secondary 
year groups ahead of the summer break. This initially was very loosely defined and we began 
to gather information from these year groups to gauge interest and make contingency plans 
for this potential return. You will be pleased to know that much of this planning has been 
started and further information will be shared with parents as we move forward. However, a 
more formal government guidance document specifically for Secondary school has now been 
released and as such we have greater clarity on some areas. The main point that I wished to 
bring to everyone's attention, is that government advice is now that these year groups are 
invited back to school from the week beginning the 15th June. I understand that this will be 
important for some of you to be aware of, as this is not the date that has been shared more 
widely in the media in terms of schools opening which related to primary schools from the 
1st June. We will of course give parents/carers as much information as possible when we have 
finalised plans and will ensure the risk assessment is circulated to these groups. As I have 
stressed throughout, ensuring the safety of our staff and students is our highest priority and 
we will be using this additional time to finalise plans and ensure we have done everything 
within our capacity to maintain this safety as much as we are able. 
  
Thank you for your support during these challenging times. 
  
Stay safe, 
  
Mr Elliott 
 


